> The Voice of the Village

| Hilbert, WI

October 2022

From the Village Board — Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:
e Operator’s license to Hiramani Bhusal.
e ATemporary Class B License to the Hilbert/Potter Optimist for their Bingo night on November

19* at the Hilbert Community Center.
e Resolution 2022-12 to Reclassify Reserve Funds from the Pulse Ox Meter Reserve Fund to the
Radio/Pager Reserve Fund.

e The 2023 compensation package for Village employees.

The 2023 Police Contract with Calumet County.

The Fire Department contracts for 2023.

The First Responder contracts for 2023.

To increase the First Responder compensation for completing ward reports after each call from

S5 to $10.

The request by the Hilbert School District to hold a bonfire as part of the Homecoming activities.

e To have the Community Center’s roof replaced by Prestige Roofing, LLC in the amount of
$17,640.

e To approve the listing contract from Keith Krepline (Coldwell Banker) for Village Meadows
Subdivision lots.

e The Payment Request #1 to Feaker & Sons in the amount of $383,257.94 for the Village
Meadows First Addition Project.

e The Payment Request #1 to Korff Plumbing in the amount of $32,453 for the 2022 Private Lead
Service Lines Improvements.

e To have a section of sidewalk replaced by CF} Estates, LLC in the amount of $3,795 on Cedar St.

The Village received notice of the following:

e The Notice of the 2023 Estimated Video Service Provider Aid in the amount of $2,306.83.

e The Notice of the 2023 Estimated Exempt Computer Aid for Real Estate in the amount of
$785.10

e The Notice of the 2023 Estimated Exempt Computer Aid for TIF Districts in the amount of
$1,416.48.

e The Notice of Receipt of the Quarterly Street Aid Payment in the amount of $17,305.91.

e The Notice of Revised 2" Installment of Shared Revenue in the amount of $332,985.51.

e The Notice of the 2023 Estimated Shared Revenue in the amount of $399,518.23.

e The Notice of the 2023 Estimated Street Aid in the amount of $71,635.42.

-Over-



Village Meadows Subdivision News

We are happy to announce that the Village Board has conditionally approved an agreement
with a developer that has the potential to bring in an additional 28 single family homes for the
2" Addition (Phase 3) of Village Meadows. This agreement also includes the purchase of 3
additional lots in the 15t Addition (Phase 2) of Village Meadows. With this development, it has
the potential to bring approximately $9,000,000 in additional valuation to the Village.

Trick-or-Treating and Halloween Party

Trick-or-Treating will be on Sunday, October 30, 2022 from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. in the Village. Following the
trick-or-treating the Hilbert Revitalization Group will host a traditional Halloween Party from 3 p.m. to
4:30 p.m. at the Hilbert Community Center on 5™ Street. It will include a costume contest for the various
age groups, food, refreshments, caramel apple making, cookie decorating and crafts! This is a
community event for Hilbert residents and for children and families attending public and private schools
in the Hilbert School District. Admission is $1 per person and will be donated to St. Vincent de Paul.

I Leaf Pick-Up

Leaf pick-up will begin on Monday, October 17, 2022. If you would like to have your leaf piles picked up,
please have them on your terrace by your driveway. You do not need to call to request that they get
collected. Our Public Works employees will drive around the Village and collect them as time permits.

Fochs Trails Subdivision — 2™ Addition

Fochs Trails Subdivision on the east side of the Village is expanding! Twelve additional
residential lots have been added and are available for sale. If you are interested in purchasing
one of these lots or would like additional information, please contact Chris Bratz with Century

21 Ace Realty at (920)418-3985.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Monday, November 14, 2022 at 7 p.m.
General Election: Tuesday, November 8, 2022 from 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. at the Viliage Hall
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk’s Office E-mail: hilbertclerk@villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk’s Office Phone: {920) 853-3241

*please note that the November Board Meeting will be Monday, November 14, 2022 instead of Tuesday,
November 8, 2022 due to the Election*



